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No 7  P.O. Box 2715,  Wenatchee, WA  98807                     August 2013 

Dear Quilt Guild Members: 
 
So, Jill up and left town on us...  No, truly, my best wishes to her and her new endeavors in 
North Dakota.  She has contributed greatly to this guild over the years and we owe her a debt 
of gratitude.    But alas, that leaves me diving in earlier than anticipated, and you stuck with me 
instead of enjoying Jill's leadership.  One thing I found out early on was that I am supposed to 
write something for the front page of the newsletter.  After reading through the opening news-
letter pages by previous presidents I found that the usual routine is to remark on the change of 
seasons, what I'm doing with quilting, and a few things the guild has up and coming.  So, here 
goes nothing...  Right now it's hot, too hot.  Personally, I'm looking forward to fall with anticipa-
tion.  Not only does the change of season bring cooler temperatures, but also marks the begin-
ning of hockey season (yes, I play ice hockey).  At this stage of my life the seasons pretty 
much blend together, I look forward to a season of life when I have time to truly enjoy the sea-
sons. 
As far as quilting goes I am a pretty novice quilter.  I've made a couple of quilts, but at this 
point in time I have very little time to devote to anything.  I do get rather immersed in the quilt-
ing world through my work though.  For those who may not know, my husband Andrew and I 
own Andrew's Sew and Vac here in Wenatchee and are the Gammill dealer for WA and OR.  (I 
struggled with whether to mention that here for fear of being accused of commercial promotion 
but decided it was better to be out front about so no one thinks I'm trying to be less than forth-
coming.) 
My current job has me spending a lot of time at quilt shows.  Most of my baptism by fire has 
been into the world of longarm quilting.  No, I can't quilt your quilts, nor would you want me to, 
but I have been learning a lot about the process and what is important to quilters.  I have tried 
my hand at a little longarm quilting.  I'm a very linear thinker and not so artistic a person by na-
ture.  I can't make decent looking feathers or leavers to save my life.  Straight lines I can do, 
anything with a curve, not so much.  I have been having fun with learning the ins and outs of 
computerized quilting, and have dabbled in some whole cloth projects.  So far pretty much 
everything is a UFO or really more of an experiment that never will be finished, but one of 
these days I'm going to actually finish an entire quilt.  Hmm... maybe I should fill out an entry 
form for the Quilt Show and then I would have a deadline... 
Speaking of which, have you got your entry forms in?  The Harvest of Quilts will be quickly 
upon us.  Please make sure to  get your quilts finished and to volunteer to help with the various 
needs of the quilt show committee.  Truly many hands makes light work.  This is one of our 
largest opportunities throughout the year to support the stated purpose of our guild; “The pur-
pose of this organization is to preserve and continue the traditions, culture and history of quilt-
ing; to contribute to the knowledge of and to promote the appreciation of the art of quilt making; 
to sponsor and support quilting activities by exhibitions, lectures and workshops offered to the 
general public; to encourage quilt making and collecting.” 
That leads me to my questions for you for this newsletter.  What are some ways that you see 
us fulfilling that purpose?  What things are we as a guild doing that best exemplify that?  Are 
we missing out on fulfilling any part of that purpose?  What ideas do you have that might help 
us to better fulfill that purpose?  We have so many wonderful members who are doing great 
things.  I think it would be fitting to acknowledge them and their work for the guild, as well as to 
get some new ideas and refreshed enthusiasm for our purpose as a guild.  I look forward to 
hearing from each of you! 
-Michelle Weaver   
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2013 NCWQG Officers 
President       Michelle Weaver      509-662-8627   andrew@andrewssewandvac.com 

Vice-President       OPEN 

Secretary        Arlene Crumrine      509-470-7706    arlene@crumrine-enterprises.com 

Treasurer             Tina Whitley            509-679-6155   tinawhitley04@gmail.com 

Co-Treasurer        Joni Cartwright        360-320-8949   sundownquilter@peoplepc.com 

BOM                           Arlene Crumrine        509-470-7706         arlene@crumrine-enterprises.com 

Comfort Quilts           Debra Egan                509-886-2627         dagbe548@hotmail.com 

           Co-Chair          Kathy Keagle             509-662-2919         rughooker1@charter.net 

Historian                     Ann Beckman            509-667-8228         bbab@genext.net 

Hospitality                  Angie Sherwood         509-886-1040        angeldawn65@gmail.com 

                                     Irena Johnson             509-667-1843         johnson_irena@yahoo.com 

                                     Lois Tate                    509-782-2492         LKTate61@gmail.com  

Librarian                    Sharon Paine              509-663-4006         paine.s@applecapital.net 

Membership               Terry Murphy             509-884-2676         murphy_6279@msn.com 

     Co-Chair                Karen Taffar               509-884-3709        mimikgt@aol.com 

Newsletter Editor       Kathy Baker               509-548-6051         eaglecreekgang@gmail.com 

Parliamentarian         Lesley Allan               509-663-3743        lesleya@nwi.net 

Programs                    Linda Reisterer           509-663-1047        lreister@charter.net 

Quilt Show                  Louise Brown             509-663-1964        catlou@nwi.net 

   Co-Chair                  Joni Cartwright           360-320-8949        sundownquilter@gmail.com 

Retreats                      Lenora Branstetter       509-885-9132        lenora.branstetter@gmail.com   

    Co-Chair                Jan Hashberger             509-886-3829       jlrhash@yahoo.com 

Round Robins            Ann Koch                     509-668-2485       bakoch@frontier.com 

Sunshine                     Dianne Gillin                509-664-5295       diannegillin@gmail.com 

Website                       Patty Stith                     509-884-8819       stitchingaway@gmx.com        

Workshops                 Ann Dent                       509-670-3293      qltnut@aol.com 

<ncwquilt.org> 
    Patty Stith has remodeled our website and it is up and running.  Please contact her 
with any information you would like to include.   



 3 

509-470-7706 
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Entry Deadline August 17, 2013 

August 17, 2013 
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Entry Deadline August 17, 2013 
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Hospitality Committee 
Angie, Irena and Lois have served as our 

Hostesses for two years and are now 
ready to “Pass the Baton”. 

This is a fun committee for 2 people to 
share, duties include setting up the snack 

table for our Guild meetings (members 
bring the snacks). 

Our next Guild meeting is August 28th, 
members with August Birthdays will  

provide snacks. 
Please contact Angie 886-1040 

Dear Abbey: On March 14 you printed a ques-

tion from “Jim in New Jersey” who asked if 

brand-new clothing should be washed before 

wearing.  Having worked in a shirt factory for 

years, let me tell you how many hands handle 

the shirt before it goes into that neat little bag. 

1. Someone spreads the fabric and lays the 

pattern. 

2.  The cutter cuts it. 

3. Someone else ties the different parts to-

gether. 

4. Another person takes the parts to the sew-

ing people. 

5. One sewer attaches the pocket to the front. 

6. Another sews the yoke to the back. 

7. Another sews the back to the front. 

8. Another sews in the sleeves. 

9. Another sews the side seams. 

10. Still another hems the bottom. 

11. Another adds the collar. 

12. Another sews on the cuffs (if long sleeved). 

13. Someone else sews on the buttons. 

14. Another reinforces the buttonholes. 

15. An inspector examines the garment for 

loose threads. 

16. An auditor gives it a final check. 

17. And finally, someone folds the shirt and 

puts it into that nice, clean-looking bag. 

Don’t even ask how many times it may have 

fallen on the floor-or if we washed our hands.  

Abbey, I NEVER wear anything until I wash 

it!  ~Joann in Mississippi 

Guild Meeting Programs  
 

 August 28th 
“Guest Quilter- 
Getting to know 
Barbara Vincent” 

Barbara will be sharing 
some of her beautiful 

quilts that will hang in 
the “Harvest of Quilts”  

 
September 25th 
“Embellish It!” 

Jan Davies  
will show us her 
Favorite machine       

embellishing techniques. 
 

October 30th 
Sew Night 

For Comfort Quilts 
We’ll provide kits 

Bring your machines and 
sewing tools.  
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NCW Quilt Guild Turns 30! 

    Next year the Guild will celebrate its’ 30th Anniversary.  
How will we celebrate this milestone?  Please send in your 
suggestions, and memories.  Here is a list of  Past Presi-
dents.  Who will step up to the plate and be our Vice Presi-
dent with Michelle Weaver?  Any Nominations?  
     Did you ever wonder what the Lifetime Membership in 
NCWQG was?  Patty Stith started this honorable recogni-
tion for those members who worked diligently for over 20 
years helping to hand-quilt the guild raffle quilts. The pro-
ceeds went to keeping the Guild alive.  Listed are the Life-
time members.  We thank you all for giving so generously of  
your time and resources! 

Lifetime Members: 
 

Lydia Dammann 
Creola Jack 

Carolyn Kirkpatrick 
Janis Lawr 
Carol Neal 

Doni Palmgren 
Marcia Summers 
Marie Tiedemann 
Barbara Vincent 
Marylou Wadkins 
Marlene Witten 

NCW Quilt Guild Past Presidents 

30th Anniversary Gifts 

Traditional-Pearls 

Modern-Diamonds 



 9 Fall Retreat 

Campbell’s Resort 

Chelan, WA 

November 8, 9, 10, 2013 
(We’re full, but there is a waiting list) 

Reserve your hotel room! 

“What happens at retreat, 

 stays at retreat!” 

 

Block of the Month 
    The response to our BOM this year has 

been just great!  Arlene Crumrine has se-

lected fun fabrics and themes but left the 

pattern design open to our own creativity.  

Members have sent in very interesting 

blocks, and these quilts were created by 

the winners. 

   The block for August is “Hot Summer 

Days”-remember to bring your finished 

12 1/2” block to guild meeting and enter 

the drawing. 

February -  Diane Mitchell 

March - Marlene Chadderton 

April-Carolyn Fisk 

Marni Hall & Wanna    

playing  

“Let’s Make A Deal” 
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Cards of sympathy, get well                 

and support were sent to   

Arlene Crumrine, Marian Gillin,           

Rose Butler, Jill Therriault,                

Tina Edwardson, Diane Grgich,           

Michelle Klock, Curtis Neal,               

Debbie Egan, Jan Lawr and               

Laura Nelson.   

~Dianne Gillin  

Quilt Trail 
I practiced my painting skills 

and created this Bear Paw 

Block on the side of the 

woodshed.  It didn’t cost any-

thing, just a few hours in the 

fresh air one weekend. I’ve 

been surrounded by pattern 

all my life-Mother painted 

these stairs in my first home! 

Before 
After 

              ~Kathy Baker 

& 

Upcoming Quilt Shows 

 

August 23rd-25th 

APWQ at the Tacoma 

Convention Center 

 

 

September 4th-8th 

18th Annual  

Leavenworth Quilt Show 

In the Village and the 

Festhalle  

 

Road Trip! 
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NCW Services 

Local Sewing Shops 

 
The Attic Window Quilt Shoppe, 4 S. Wenatchee Ave., Wenatchee,  509-888-2006 
www.theatticwindowquiltshoppe.com. Mon-Fri 9:00-5:30, Sat. 9:00-5:00, closed Sunday. 

  
Andrew’s Sew and Vac, 731 N. Chelan Ave, Wenatchee 509-662-8627.  Sales and Profes-
sional Repair of  Sewing Machines, Accessories, Supplies, Batting, Classes.  

 

Machine Quilting 

 
Nancy’s Custom Longarm Quilting and Machine Rental-Nancy Freese 509-548-2183. Cus-
tom quilting available or you can quilt by renting the longarm machines.  Batting available. 
 
“Stitching in Heels”  Jill Therriault  P.O. Box 3012 Bismarck, ND 58502    509-670-5318 
Basic, Custom and Heirloom Quilting.  <jilltherriault@gmail.com> 
 
Patchwork, Etc. Longarm Machine Quilting.  Pat Lannoye  509-662-7349,  
Custom, Pantographs, Binding and Basting.  Batting available. 
 
Topping It Off-Lynn Reppas  206-390-1685.  Overall freehand machine quilting, batting 
provided.  Located in Leavenworth, will pick up and deliver to Wenatchee. 
 
Sandy’s Machine Quilting, Etc.  509-886-8146  Basic and Custom Quilting-Batting avail-
able. 
 

Ad space is $25/ year for two lines of type in our quarterly newsletter and 

online at www.ncwquilt.org.  Please contact Kathy Baker 509-548-6051 to 

place an Ad.   

Membership Corner 
I’m looking for a pattern called “Garden Patch” in the 
Quilt Maker Magazine May/June 2000(No.73)  Does any-
one have this magazine in their collection that I could 
copy?  Please call Kathy Baker 548-6051. 
 
Have an item you want to sell or trade? Need a ride to 
Quilt Shows? Roommate for retreat? Lost fabric? 
 List it here! Next newsletter November 1st. 



 12 

North Central Washington Quilt Guild 

P.O. Box 2715 

Wenatchee,  WA  98807-2715 
 

 

 

 

 

The NCWQ Guild Newsletter is Published four 

times a year: January, April, August, November 

 

Next Deadline for articles: November 1, 2013 

Guild Meeting Location 
The Quilt Guild meetings are held at the Masonic 

Center, 811 N. Chelan Ave, Wenatchee  

Social starts at 6:00pm, meeting at 6:30 pm 

Next Board Meeting: August 13, 2013 6:00 pm 

At Andrews’ Sew and Vac 

Our web address: www.ncwquilt.org 

Our Guild Library is at Andrew's Sew n Vac 

731 N. Chelan Ave, Wenatchee 


